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Pending SBDM Approval
TAYLORSVILLE ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL COUNCIL SUMMARY

December 15, 2014
The Taylorsville Elementary School Council met in a regular session in the library with the following members present:  1) MariAnn Arnold 2) Mindy Druin 3) Beth Hodgens 4) Stacy Hieb and 5) Crystal Little
Mrs. Kessinger had an excused absence due to illness.
The following individuals were present as guests:  Ms. Finley, Ms. McCauley, Ms.Waller, Mr. Seabolt, Ms. Knapp, Ms. Kelley, Ms. Pence, Ms. Devary, Ms. Eye, Ms. Tipton, Ms. Hahn and Mr. Vincent
The meeting was called to order at 5:06 p.m.
The Council reviewed the agenda.  Ms. Hodgens suggested a revision which included modifying the name of a report from Special Area Schedule to School-Wide Schedule Recommendation.  Beth Hodgens motioned for approval; Crystal Little seconded and the agenda was approved.
The November 24, 2014 minutes were reviewed.  Stacy Hieb motioned for approval; Mindy Druin seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved as presented.

No Individuals participated in Open Expression:  
The Third Grade team provided an Academic Update to the Council.  The Council took the information under advisement.

Ms. Knapp reviewed the Ad-Hoc Schedule Committee proposed schedule with the Council.  Following discussion a motion for approval of the SBDM approved a slightly revised version which included switching the daily schedules of Kindergarten and First Grades.  The Council requested that a set schedule and instructional plan be provided for the Special Area teachers on the days they are providing intervention collaboration.  Ms. Kelley indicated that she would have that for us.
Mr. Seabolt reviewed the Dream Box program with the Council and discussion occurred regarding us of Dream Box instead of Study Island.  Crystal Little motioned for approval of Dream Box in lieu of Study Island; Beth Hodgens seconded and the motion was approved.
The GAP section of the CSIP was reviewed and revisions were made.  The Council will continue to review specific sections of the CSIP at upcoming meetings.
The Council reviewed and made revisions to the By-Laws.  Revisions will be made and placed on the January SBDM meeting agenda for approval.
The Council reviewed and revised the Title I Bi-Annual Report.  The report will be placed on the January SBDM meeting agenda for approval.

The TES Wellness Policy was reviewed by the Council.  Discussion resulted in charging the Wellness Committee with review and revision of the Wellness Policy.  The Wellness Committee will present a revised version of the Wellness Policy to the SBDM at the January meeting.

The SBDM meeting extended based the established time of 6:30 p.m.  Stacy Hieb motioned that we extend the meeting; Crystal Little seconded the motion and the meeting continued.

Ms. Hodgens reviewed the Data Wall information that is located in her office.  The Council discussed the importance of monitoring the progress of all students since an hour a day of RTI is embedded in our daily schedules.  The Council came to consensus on requiring all homeroom teachers to probe Tier I students, students who are not pulled out by any other intervention teacher, in the areas of Reading and Math utilizing Aimsweb.  The probing will take place on every other week rotating basis with Math one week, Reading the next and so on.  The probe results will be given to Ms. Hodgens and she will input the data into a spread sheet.
The November Health Office Visit data was taken under advisement by the Council.

Council reviewed budget information and it was taken under advisement. 
The SBDM reviewed the updated enrollment and took the information under advisement.
The items for the January SBDM meeting were reviewed and will include, but will not be limited to:

· Charging the Instructional Practices Committee with discussion related to the homework practices at TES

· Charging the Curriculum Committee with discussion related to what instructional resources TES needs to secure for the 2015-2016 school year

· The Wellness Committee’s revised Wellness Policy

· Reports from all committees

· Reports from all PLCs

The Council adjourned at 7:01 p.m. on a motion by Beth Hodgens; seconded by Mindy Druin.
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SCHOOL MISSION STATEMENT

Taylorsville Elementary School promotes a safe, nurturing and rigorous academic community where diverse learners are provided engaging work to ensure their academic and social success.
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